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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	AN ACT relating to policemen's and firefighter's pension fund in cities of the first class.


	SPONSOR
	Representative Tom Burch


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	x
	City;
	
	County;
	
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	1st class city police and firefighter retirement systems


	Requirement:
	
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	x
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS
The proposed committee substitute requires equal treatment of the police and firefighters pension funds to the extent permitted by law; define a valid action and quorum of a governing body of a retirement fund; and change the requirement for a majority of the governing body of each retirement fund to be people receiving benefits (members and beneficiaries) from members of the retirement funds. There is also an additional change that will allow excess retirement funds to be distributed in an equitable manner to all eligible pension recipients.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


There will not be any fiscal impact from this legislation. Ordinances were enacted by the city of Louisville in 1989 to prevent the city from capturing excess retirement funds after the city made a one-time withdrawal from retirement funds of approximately $3.5 million. The city is in litigation with retirees concerning the 1989 withdrawal, but excess funds have been administered according to the ordinances since 1989. The local ordinances also specify the application of excess funds, including distribution of the funds to retirees. The police and firefighter pension system governing boards voted last year to award bonus payments totaling approximately $4,000 to retirees from excess funds that accumulated from investment of the pension funds. The proposed amendments brings state law into compliance with city regulations. In addition, the legislation contains statements that prevent any changes to local pension ordinances as a result of the amendments. There will not be any fiscal impact to the city of Louisville as a result of the proposed legislation. 

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	KRS; Ronnie Trusty, Advest Inc.; Mark Unger, Budget Director for Louisville.
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